Ashby Free Public Library 

Trustees Meeting Minutes

Thursday, November 19, 2009
Meeting convened at 7:15 pm

Present: Chair John Mickola, Michelle Thomas, Mary O’Friel, Dave Jordan, Dwight Horan, Prudy Brennan, Martha Morgan, Director Mary Murtland. Absent: Christopher Nash 
No community Input.

MOTION to Accept October 22 Minutes as amended; seconded, UA.

Director’s Report: 
· Circulation was up in October 2009 18.5% from October 2008. Average patrons per day is approximately 120-150. 

· CMRLS $1,000 grant for books on CD was received.

· $10,000 Grant for three defibrillators:  Has been approved for “next steps.”  Mary M. needs to determine if the other recipient buildings in the town (Town Hall, Ashby Elementary) will accept the financial responsibility of the approximately $300/ year to keep them Certified (make sure batteries are working, etc.).  School unit would be paid for by school district each year. Mary M. will inquire with Town Administrator and AES Principal. 
Three related items regarding the $10K grant:

1) defibrillators

2) Training

3) Health Programs. Mary M. will look into what health programs people in town might like to have.

Letters regarding the grant will be sent out in March.

If other recipients (Town Hall, AES) do not want the defibrillators, Mary M. may be able to reduce the grant to be given just to the library.
· Library will close early Wednesday before Thanksgiving (11/25) at 6 p.m. Not open Thanksgiving Day.

· Minutemen Vo Tech is half way through making the bike racks. They suggest painting them to prevent rusting.  Mary M. will tell them to go ahead and do that.  She and Sally can use Tim Bauman’s truck to pick them up; will need help unloading in Ashby.

ACTION ITEMS:
1) Mary M. cleaned the carpet with her own cleaner. It took about two hours. She suggested we put it in the budget for the future. Can really tell where it was cleaned; was not done for three years and was very dirty.

2) Kids have been breaking bottles at the rear of the building when library is closed, usually on a non-school day or half-day. Mary M. has called police, and student volunteers have been cleaning the glass. Some are worried about glass being picked up by student volunteers. Will watch building closely the next time kids are out and the library is closed. Will have to post no loitering signs if it keeps up.

3) Water is getting in on the floor in the bathroom and hallway near the furnace and the exit door near the staff room. Blocked gutters are likely the problem. About one inch puddle the last time.

MOTION to Approve Director’s Report:  Seconded, UA.

New Business:

· Unitil sent an anonymous survey to library regarding Unitil’s performance. Board members jointly responded to the survey.
· Plaque to honor people who have served the library in the past (e.g., Helen Nash): wondering where it is in the process. 
ACTION ITEM: Martha will inquire with former board members about the plaque. 
· Town Administrator is leaving 12/18/09.  On 12/8/09, there is a joint meeting of the Finance Committee and Selectmen to talk about the budget. John suggests people from the Library Trustees attend the meeting to explain the Library’s requirement to increase its budget by $2,900 (2.5% over average of past 3 years’ budgets) to maintain certification and state aid.

· We have no custodial staff currently. A total of $1,900 has to be spent on books annually out of our $60K+ budget to maintain funding.

· Library’s neighbor to the east would like to explore tying into library’s septic system instead of building his own. In exchange, library would permanently get the land where the driveway and turnaround is located, not just an easement. Several difficulties involved in negotiating this deal. Neighbor will first have to check with Nashoba Boards of Health to determine if it is indeed legal to tie the septic system into the library.

· Green Initiatives: Fire Department may get solar photovoltaic panels with $150K grant. Perhaps the library may be eligible in the future for similar grant, to move public buildings to green energy.

MOTION to Adjourn, seconded, UA 8:50 pm
Submitted by Martha Morgan, Secretary
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